

July 18, 2016

The Honorable Richard Cordray Director Consumer Financial Protection Bureau (CFPB) 1700 G Street, NW Washington, D.C. 20552

Dear Director Cordray,

In both good economic times and bad, community banks and credit unions serve as pillars of their communities, providing the capital and access to credit that families and small businesses need to grow. That is why Congress and federal regulators have long taken the approach that credit unions and community banks should be treated differently from the largest financial institutions and non-bank lenders. It is our hope that the CFPB also takes this approach and considers the impact of its rule-making on smaller financial institutions and consumers. We request that the CFPB carefully tailor its regulations to match the unique nature of community banks and credit unions.

As it has now been six years since the enactment of the Dodd-Frank Wall Street Reform and Consumer Protection Act (Dodd-Frank), there are many new rules and regulations in place. We must ensure that credit unions and community banks are not unduly burdened by compliance, but rather have the ability to maintain their close relationships and continue to offer a wide variety of consumer financial products and services.

We agree that it is important for consumers to be empowered to take more control over their economic lives, and that bad actors should be rooted out of the financial marketplace. However, the CFPB must also consider its impact on community-based depository lenders, who are essential to spurring economic growth and prosperity at a local level, and not disrupt the good work of community lenders to help someone start a business, buy a home or car, or put their kids through college. Since we all recognize these community lenders were not the primary cause of the financial crisis, the CFPB must carefully tailor its rulemaking.

Dodd-Frank explicitly granted the CFPB the authority to tailor regulations in Section 1022(b)(3)(A) by allowing the CFPB to "exempt any class" of entity from its regulatory requirements. We believe the CFPB has robust tailoring authority and ask that you act accordingly to prevent any unintended consequences that negatively impact community banks and credit unions or unnecessarily limit their ability to serve consumers.

Thank you for your consideration and we look forward to working with you on this important matter.

Sincerely,

oe Donnelly

United States Senator

Ben Sasse

United States Senator

Jef Kauchens Mitchell Countle Ang Klobuhan John Cormyn John Barrasso Nethel taterow Cano Mc Cashill Tom Cotto Day C. Pete Shelley More Capita Jany Baldi Richard Hallow Shows Ting -Jeun Sulli Beidi Heither Kelly a. ayatte 4 Bill Cassidy, M.D. for Teste Lear Murbarde

A-ig-Tom U Race Clan Kin Boh Carey, Dr. Mark R Werner al/the Min F. B. t Ron Johnson In/C Jug J Seve Dains Koy Bent Chu Helle John Borgon an Crain Hatch Thal Cochrom M. Modes form Suran M. Collins for foreity Chuck Grassley

Jo Do Lohum Jerry Moran Jawas augender Lardwicker Thom Tillis Boucarh Rand Paul Wike Cryso Joni Lanst gil m 2. The state of the s Quinter Charles for somey 11/2/ Lung Ha Said Afridas Long Ando Ming S.En Miked B. Engi

Ch Flel Dokat Journ Rob Partingen Finh Set Tilder Den Coak Jes Securon